GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
Of April 19t 2021
The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday April 19", 2021.
President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance.
The roll call indicated that Trustees Patrick Feagans, Roy Lee, Norman Hofmann, Liz Soldwedel, and Sarah
Heavner were present. Other village personnel present were Village Treasurer, John Holt, Zoning Officer Ken
Ratliff, and Village Clerk Monica Brumm.

Public Participation:
No public participation

Ken Ratliff gave the zoning report for March. A motion was made by Trustee Lee and seconded by Trustee
Feagans to approve the zoning report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record. Discussion was had on a
property of concern.

John Holt gave the treasurer’s report for March. A motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by
Trustee Feagans to approve the treasurer report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record.

The minutes from the April 5™, 2021 board meeting were reviewed by each board member. A motion made by
Trustee Lee and seconded by Trustee Heavner to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and filed in record.

Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member. Approval of the
income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Filed into record.

Old Business-
1. Discussion was had on decisions that had to be made regarding the sewer ordinance. Trustee Lee
advised board members to be thinking about those items.
2. Discussion was had on having a city wide clean up on 05/24/21. A motion was made by Trustee
Lee and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve a city wide clean up to be done not to exceed
$1950 without board approval. All present in favor voted aye. Motion passed.

New Business-

1. Discussion was had on the property located on West VanBuren regarding vacating the street to
reduce the width of the street. Trustee Lee will follow up on measurements.

2. A motion was made by Trustee Feagans and seconded by Trustee Lee to approve The Rt. 97
Cruisers to come to Labor Day for the same cost as last year. All present in favor voted aye. Motion
passed.

Committee Reports:

Trustee Feagans: The well land is being surveyed and will be done soon hopefully.

Trustee Heavner: Spoke with the school regarding building new picnic tables. Was advised that they could
do a couple a year starting next year. Discussion was had on placing a plague somewhere to recognize the FFA
for their work.

Trustee Lee: Spoke with the Engineers regarding the O&M plan for the sewer plant. Discussion was had on
the length of time it would require for an employee to obtain the proper certification for that and that we would
have numbers soon for the cost.



Trustee Hofmann: Attended a well to tap seminar. Discussion also had on water shut offs at every home.
Trustee Soldwedel: Nothing

Trustee VanCleve: Absent

Treasurer: Discussion was had on the liquor license fees and discussion on video gaming tax money
Clerk: Discussion was had on new village e-mail addresses. Discussion on property estimate on trailer
removal. Advised that would now be giving a purchase order report at each meeting so trustees could see
upcoming costs.

President: Advised that the sewer bids will be opened Wednesday at 10:00 am.

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm.

At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be
held on Monday May 3rd, 2021 at 7:00 pm.



